From Benny and Linda Gilroy 4th May 2020

Please note that this letter will be released to the media shortly after it is sent to you 
Iain Livingstone QPM

The Chief Constable

Police Scotland

Tulliallan Castle

Kincardine

FK104BE

Dear Chief Constable

In the statement posted on your website today Police Scotland say
“We remain committed to finding these answers for Suzanne’s mother, Sylvia and sister, Gail.”

“We will continue to revisit this investigation and conduct fresh search activity in the Argyll Forest area, whenever we receive new information from the public.”
You are aware from David’s correspondence with you and your officers over the years that we believe that the 2010 enquiry and the circumstantial evidence which Police Scotland and the Crown used at the 2012 trial, are full of contradictions and flaws. Central to our concerns is the police report on CCTV footage, Crown Production CP368; particularly as it relates to what is supposed to have occurred between the footage from the MBW camera at 08.52.34 and David’s meeting up with a witness at 09.00 hours on the second floor of the office at 11 Thistle Street (the locked  basement of which was said to have been the location of the crime of which David was convicted in 2012).
Ten years on from May 2010 we hope that you will see the potential for fresh eyes, on the evidence and the case, to bring the closure which we all seek. So please can you
1. Explain why Police Scotland is not willingly engaging with us in granting our expert reasonable access to the original CCTV footage used in the case.  
and

2. Appoint someone to replace the police officer (who was in charge of collecting and analysing the CCTV evidence in 2010) to lead the ongoing review.  
How can the original officer have a truly open mind about this even if he wanted to? If he produced flawed evidence, he is hardly going to have the motive to expose that to public scrutiny. 
The flaws we wish our expert to check against the original footage are most obvious in relation to what was taken from cameras in and around St Andrew Square, Edinburgh; although we do also believe some further work on the Argyll footage could show where the police report about that was misleading. 
The footage was never properly scrutinised in the round before the 2012 trial by the defence team for understandable reasons. Nor did the Scottish Criminal Case Review Commission during their review in 2014-17 look at the full detail of what we said to them about CP368 and the associated trial evidence.
Surely Police Scotland cannot be averse to a fresh expert double checking the accuracy of the evidence on which they based their enquiry if they genuinely want to bring closure to the Pilleys? Surely also it is time to have a police officer with fresh eyes and an open mind deployed to lead your further enquiries?
We look forward to hearing from you in the hope that we can all achieve the closure that we seek to the sad events of May 2010.
Yours sincerely

Benny Gilroy               Linda Gilroy

